

Salmon Hockey All Association Board Meeting Agenda
September 24, 2025 6:00-8:00 PM
Snack Shack

Members present: Willow Griffith, Betsy Pace, Mallori Wing, Travis Seaberg, Greg Roach, Amy Fealko, Carrie Stokes

Other attendance: Fritz Cluff, Kath Oldham, Chris Oldham, Beka Criner, Rian Larson, Holly Roach, Natasha Thimmons, Racquel Koncz

Call to Order & Roll Call

Call to order 6:03 PM

Approval and/or Correction of Minutes

Motion made, seconded, passed to approve minutes from August 20, 2025 meeting.

Public Comments (3-5 minute max)

None

Agenda Amendments

None

Reports

President Report

No update. SHA meeting will be October 22 at 6 PM at Elks Lodge.

Treasurer Update

Balance of \$203k needed to pay out for the rink. Leaves about \$155k in operating going into season. Amy is resigning from the Treasurer position.

Rink Manager Update

Robert was not at the meeting, busy elsewhere at the rink.

Rink Upgrade Committee Report

Everything Ice is done except for a couple minor issues which have been raised to Ken with El. Chainlink will go up after the fundraiser. A little work to be done putting the penalty box onto the rink. Sydnee is working on postcards for the donors.

Conversation about the blue stands coming down; Willow will talk to Robert.

Registrar

Registration is live. Conversation about photo release, we will add a document that notifies families that livestream and photos may be posted on social media.

TeamSnap access will end in October - need to notify managers. Teams will get the Crossbar app for all future communication.

Dry land practice is a USA Hockey event, so registration and Safesport needs to be done by then (October 7). If there are non-coaches running these practices they need to do Safesport and get a background check.

Locker room monitors need to be rostered with the team. There are supposed to be 2 locker room monitors. Above Pee wee the genders have to be separated. Next month we will talk about locker room assignments.

The state registrar sent a tournament rules template which Mallori updated and will send to managers and coaches to see if anyone has more input.

Crossbar will take the place of Signup Genius. Managers will have to make spreadsheets to do this. Need to look at how to input impromptu volunteer hours. Decided gift baskets and food donations do not count for volunteer hours.

MAHA roster is likely due in early November. Board is required to have USA Hockey number and Safesport and biannual background check. We need to be pushing for every parent to do Safesport.

Tournament Manager

Home tournament sign up is underway. Natasha or manager can send the tournament registration link for Crossbar so they can get registered and pay (or send a check). Holly will move the teams who have been accepted into Crossbar, and then will ask the others to use it moving forward.

Fritz asked about Dec 19-21, should we switch this from U14 to MAHA games? There is not much interest yet and not many parents for volunteering. The Pee wee MAHA schedule is different this year with other teams coming to play each other here.

Natasha will make a decision about accepting tournament teams if she does not hear from managers or coaches.

Benefit Dinner Update

Sold 188 tickets, tomorrow will be the last day to buy tickets. Everything is ready and it should be a success.

Advertisement Manager Update

Rian came to talk about how to put advertising signs on the boards. Discussion about how to do this - use plexiglass, hang on the outside; it's about 28 signs.

Motion made, seconded, passed to buy 30 new sheets of plexiglass with standardized drill hole locations for all future advertisement signs to be hung inside the rink on the new boards.

Old Business

- 2025-26 coaching staff

Coaching staff was approved via email on Sep 15.

- New jersey company

Using X-Jerseys for all future jerseys was approved via email on Sep 14.

- Merchandise – Beka Criner

Switched to Squad locker for merchandise; the link is on Crossbar. People can buy their own items. We get a 5% cut (we can change that). Already ordered new beanies. Do we need to have Sunrise to Sunset for each? Amy mentioned someone in town might be willing to set up shop in the snack shack with a t-shirt press. Beka would like each tournament to have their own name and logo in case that doesn't work out.

New jerseys will be \$110 a set with socks. Discussion about new jersey design and about when to make the switch to new jerseys. We decided to make the 50-50 raffle go toward buying new jerseys for Bantoms and HS teams next year.

Motion, second, passed to buy the 3 jerseys for second year Peewees this year.

We need to buy Fritz a manager jacket.

- Referee Update – Willow Griffith **Did not discuss**
- **Handbook** – Action Item

Formatting being finished up and we will vote soon via email.

- **Bylaw Amendments** – Action Item

The board approved and signed the updated bylaws.

- Rink Manager Assistant Position **Did not discuss**
- Code of Conduct Signs **Did not discuss**
- All association meeting early season

Will be October 9.

- New locks for SnackShack **Did not discuss**
- **Accounts:** Ace, Saveway, Frontier Credit Union **Did not discuss**

New Business

- Raquel Konz – Skills camp opportunities

Willow said Rocky Mountain is not planning to do the holiday clinics this year. Racquel talked to Okanogan hockey camp about Jan 23-25 but now it sounds like this date will not work, Willow will look into another weekend.

- Kath Blackadar

Kath would like to do learn-to-skate Sundays at 3-4 pm all season - geared for ages 3-4 but could take kids up to age 12. Mallori will make a registration for this. They would still get gear (hopefully) and keep it under USA hockey, for a \$25 fee.

For the adults the waiver program worked well last year and will be on Crossbar for adult registration. Kath would like to restart a Wednesday night adult league (wheelchair league) for ages 18+ and Mallori is clear on how to charge adults in Crossbar.

- Holly Roach – 2 High School items

Holly asked for \$500 for ice time in Rexberg (October) for Bantoms, HS, and U19 Girls.
Motion made, seconded, passed to spend \$500 on early season ice time in Rexburg.

Holly would like to do alumni games (3 games, Jared will determine the schedule) on December 27. Kath suggested renaming it from alumni to “Salmon hockey past and present” and maybe 35 under, and 35 older games.

Motion made, seconded, passed to use Dec 27 for these games.

SHA pays for first year HS jackets and Holly placed the order.

Holly would like to do a final large newspaper ad about the last 4 years of fundraising listing all the donors.

Motion made, seconded, passed to do the ad in the paper to thank donors.

Public Comments (if not past 8pm)

Adjournment

Motion made to adjourn, seconded, passed at 8:15 PM.